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of reactor startup in order to repair the valve provided an extra margin
of safety even though it was not specifically required by the Technical
Specifications.

Following reactor cooldown, the discharge elbow on relief valve
203-3A was removed go that the velve internals could be inspected, A
3/16" thick full-face asbestos gasket was found installed on the discharge
side of the valve. The gasket had been used in conjunction with a blind
flange and another gasket to seal the discharge of the valve earlier in
the maintenance ocutage. Prior to start-up, the blind flange and one gasket
had been removed but this gasket was inadvertantly left in the valve dis-
charge. Distortion of .the gasket showed that valve 203-3A had, in actuality,
operated when tested but due to the thickness of the gasket and the low
reactor pressure, the valve experienced no flow,

The full-face gasket was removed and the discharge elbow reassem-
bled. Valve 203-3A was subsequently retested and performed satisfactorily.
It should be noted that since the gasket was deformed at 200 psig, sufficient
pressure would have existed under operating conditicns to burst the gasket
and therebv allow the valve to relieve reactor pressure. Also, the other
four relief valves in the system were demonstrated to be fully operational
and were capable of providing l00% of design pressure relieving capacity.

Since this is the first time this type of problem has arisen, no
maintenance procedure changes have been issued. However, the personnel
involved have been cautioned to be more careful in the future and to ensure
that maintenance on a system or component is indeed complete prior to
releasing it for operation,

Sincerely,

\W. P. Worden
Superintendent
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